WANTAGE TOWNSHIP BOARD OF HEALTH

MINUTES OF MEETING

MAY 9, 2012

The Wantage Township Board of Health held its regular monthly meeting Wednesday, May 9, 2012 at the Wantage Township Municipal Building, 888 State Route 23 South, Wantage, New Jersey at 7:30 p.m.

Members present: Mr. Ezra Holley, Mr. Peter Lindsay, Mr. Paul Ranzan and Dr. Arthur Braunwell, Mrs. Jeanne McBride, Secretary and Mr. Michael Plaza, Sussex County Sanitarian. Absent: Mrs. Deborah Granata.

Dr. Braunwell made the following statement. "This meeting is being held in compliance with the provisions of the Open Public Meetings Act, Public Laws of 1975 Chapter 231. It has been properly advertised and certified".

MINUTES

On motion by Mr. Lindsay, seconded by Mr. Holley, the minutes of the meeting of April 11, 2012 were approved as presented and ordered filed. Ayes: Granata, Holly, Lindsay, Ranzan, Braunwell. Absent: Granata. Nays: None.

READING OF REPORTS

County Health Department	April
Sanitarian Michael Plaza	April
Registrar	April
Secretary	April

SUSSEX COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT REPORTS

A Corrosion Control Treatment system was installed at High Point Regional High School.

Pleasant Acres Campground's water testing company neglected to take a final water sample. Enforcement action was taken and the campground will collect any fines due from the water testing company, as the campground is on automatic collection.

Space Farms ran a water line to the Beemerville Presbyterian. The church's well will be used as an agricultural well at Space Farms.

The Lake Neepaulin Pool has plans to reopen this summer.

The Dairy Queen received a satisfactory rating upon inspection.

New Taste Restaurant received a conditional satisfactory.

A resident on Mudtown Road received a Certificate of Compliance for a new septic. Water from the washing machine was being diverted away from the septic.

There was a large campfire at the Sussex Airport, Forest Fire Services were called. There was a debris complaint on Deckertown Road. The owners complied and cleaned it up.

The property located at JV Bulk Pick Up received a Notice of Violation for not properly labeling a solid waste container located at 280 Route 565.

A septic located at 239 Rose Morrow Road received their Certificate of Compliance.

DISCUSSION OF REPORTS

The Commission discussed the closing of St. Claire's Hospital and the impact on residents.

CORRESPONDENCE

SUSSEX COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES:

Public Health Info: CDC launches tobacco education campaign.

Public Health Update: Respiratory virus surveillance report week ending March 17, 2012.

Public Health Update: Respiratory virus surveillance report week ending March

31, 2012

NEW BUISNESS

None.

OLD BUSINESS

None.

OPEN PUBLIC SESSION

No public present.

ADJOURNMENT

Mr. Ranzan made the motion to adjourn, Mr. Holley seconded the motion. Ayes: Holley, Lindsay, Ranzan and Braunwell. Nays: None. Absent: Granata,

Respectfully submitted, Jeanne M. McBride Secretary, Board of Health